
 

 

Normandale Residents Association 

Minutes from Committee Meeting held at St.Aidan's on 20th October 2016 commencing 7.30pm. 

Present: Paul Caygill (Chair), Robyn Caygill, James Selwood, Dan Loader, Sandie Matcham, Pete 
Matcham 
 

Apologies: Penny McColl, Margaret Cousins 
 

Minutes of 
Previous 
Meeting: 
 

Minutes of meeting of September 2016 had been circulated electronically 
and were approved 
 

Paul/James 

Treasurer’s 
Report 
 

Treasurers report for August 2016 

As at the end of August the bank balances were: 

Current account Westpac $3,355.59 

Rabo Savings account $9,230.46 

Income included: $195.00 from advertising 
  $235.00 from subscriptions 

Expenditure: Nil 

Households subscribed: 62 
 

Robyn/Paul 

   

Correspondence: Sandra Greig contacted Paul to say the phone number for the St. Aidan’s ad was incorrect. 

Note added to posted Normandale Times’ telling recipients that NDT now available on 
Normandale website, and requesting confirmation if posted copy still required. Correction will 
be posted on website. 

Message from Petone to Granada link project team. Workshops will be held. Pete to forward 
to Daniel. 

Matters Arising: 
 

Clean-up Normandale No further action yet 
 

Poto Road reserve entrance Still have not received reply from council. 
 

RiverLink design workshops: Pete and Sandie went to the workshop. Worthwhile exercise. Looking at what 
ideas people had.  
 

  



 

 

Inorganic Rubbish Collection Date confirmed 12/13th November  

Received contact details for council and procedures from Margaret. 

James will order 1 bin initially for rubbish, check what is out and order a second 
about 10am if thought necessary. Bin to be placed near 145 Normandale Road. A 
bin for scrap metal will be placed at Hillcrest cattery. 

Should be 3 teams of ‘volunteers’ with utes and trailers. 

Committee and ‘volunteers’ will collect items and transport to bin(s). Map of 
Normandale required to give volunteers areas to collect from. 

Still no confirmation from council that they will pay towardscollection. 

 
 Action: James to check availability of volunteers. 

 Paul to check with council again 

 James to organise bins. 

 Sandie update website. 

 

Recycling bins No response from council yet 
 

Other Business 
 

 

Rhododendrons  on 
Normandale entrance: 

It is possible that one of the rhododendrons was taken out by the big slip on 
Normandale Road. Others have been weeded round. Suggest checking if Suzy 
would like a working bee to weed and mulch. 
 

 Action: Sandie to contact Suzy 

Christmas sweets for Santa 
Parade and NDT deliverers 
and other donations: 

General approval for expenditure. Will fix figure next meeting. 

Donation will be given to St Aidan’s for use of the room. 

Donation will be given to Hutt valley response team. 

 

Meeting closed 8:35 


